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Summary and Recommendations

Purpose of report:  To update the Committee on the progress made in collecting members’ declarations of interest forms, the Members’ training programme and the appointment of independent persons.









Report Approved by: 

Legal: Jeremy Thomas, Head of Law and Governance
Policy Framework:  None
Recommendation(s):  That the Committee note the report Update on Council’s Standards Matters.
Introduction
1.
In May 2012, Council resolved to adopt a new Member Code of Conduct and complaint handling arrangements as required by the Localism Act 2011.  The Council also resolved to “appoint a politically balanced Standards Committee to come into being when the law is changed with regard to the Standards regime” The regulations came into force on the 1st July 2012. 

2.
This report updates the Committee on the progress made in collecting members’ declarations of interest forms and the Members’ training programme.
Register of Interests

3.
All City and Parish Councillors were asked to fill in the new declaration of interests form in May 2012. By September 2012, all declaration forms bar two had been received and uploaded onto the Council’s website. 

Councillor Training
4.
The Members Allowances Scheme requires every Councillor to attend Code of Conduct training annually to refresh their knowledge of the code and their responsibilities as Members. Failure to attend code training results in a Member being ‘docked’ 15% of their basic allowance until such time as training is undertaken.  The requirement also applies to Members who sit on Planning and Licensing Committees.
Code of Conduct
5.
All but one Councillor has undertaken Code of Conduct training.  Many Parish Councillors and all the ‘Independent Persons’ attended the code training provided to the City Councillors.
6.
In total the Monitoring Officer delivered 10 training sessions for City Councillors. To reduce this workload, next year, Officers are proposing that the training be held before group or Committee meetings to maximise Member attendance and minimise the number of times the training has to be repeated.
Planning and Licensing
7.
Planning and Licensing training has been attended by all new members and members sitting on either planning or licensing committees. 

Council appointment of independent persons
8.
Council appointed four Independent Persons at its meeting in August 2012. They are Godfrey Cole, Jill McCleery, Chris Ballinger and Ben Simpson.  Under the Localism Act 2011 independent persons assist the Monitoring Officer in determining whether a complaint against a member should be investigated and have a role in offering advice to the Standards Committee in respect of any local hearings of complaints of breaches of the Code.
9.
Independent Persons act as advisors to the Standards Committee and as such do not have voting rights. Their role is voluntary and unpaid and the Council is fortunate to have such competent individuals volunteering their time to assist the Committee.
Recommendation
10.
That the Committee note the report Update on Council’s Standards Matters.
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